
State Bar of New Mexico
Committee on Diversity
in the Legal Profession

Arturo L. Jaramillo 
Summer Clerkship Program

Be part of a nationally award-winning  
State Bar of New Mexico program.

Be among the New Mexico firms, non-profits, or governmental entities 
committed to inclusion and belonging in the legal profession. 

Build the pipeline that sustains and grows the  
legal profession in New Mexico.

Arturo L. Jaramillo, the first Hispanic president of the State Bar 
of New Mexico, developed the Summer Law Clerk Program in 1993 
to provide inclusive equal employment opportunities for first year law 
students from diverse backgrounds historically underrepresented in 
the legal profession by offering students the opportunity to clerk in 
legal settings that provide a foundation for their careers in the law. 
More than 200 first-year law students have participated in the program 
over the years, working in the best legal environments in New Mexico 
in private firms, non-profits, and governmental entities.

State Bar of New Mexico Diversity Statement: The State Bar of New Mexico is committed to fulfilling Rule 
24-101(A) NMRA, and ensuring that the legal profession and the legal system reflect the community we serve in 
all its social, economic, and geographical diversity.  We are focused on expansion of pathways to and within the 
legal profession and the judiciary.  We acknowledge the strengths historically excluded groups bring to the legal 
profession and will cultivate those strengths for the advancement of justice for all.

To learn more, please contact the organizers of the program!

LEON HOWARD
lhoward@aclu-nm.org 

DENISE CHANEZ
 DChanez@sclawnm.com

ABBY LEWIS
abby.lewis@sbnm.org


